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Photo news

APO Regional Awardee 2011 Rachmat Gobel (center) paying a courtesy visit at the 
Secretariat on 16 June 2011 with Matsushita Gobel Foundation Chairman Jusman 
Syafii Djamal (L). APO Secretary-General Ryuichiro Yamazaki (R) welcomed them.   
Photo APO/A. Donaire

APO Director for Mongolia Yamaaranz Erkhembayar (3rd from L) presenting a token 
to APO Secretary-General Ryuichiro Yamazaki while visiting the Secretariat with Na-
tional Development and Innovation Committee Vice Chairman Luvsandash Zorig (2nd 
from L) and D. Dulguun (L) on 30 June 2011. Also in photo are APO Industry Depart-
ment Program Officer  M. Idham (R) and APO Administration & Finance Department 
Director S. Loo (2nd from R).   Photo APO/A. Donaire


